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From the Pastors          
 

 

For Such a Time as This 

 “…who knows whether you have not come to the kingdom for such a time as this?”  

(Esther 4:14). 

Our Thursday afternoon Bible study group recently studied the book of Esther, using a resource 

entitled, “Made for This Moment” by Max Lucado. Though the word “God” is never even 

mentioned in the book, we see God at work on every page of Esther. He is there at work 

whether others recognize it or not. It is not by coincidence that various factors have come 

together placing a young Jewish girl and her cousin at the centers of power. And yet, this 

“fortuitous” situation that God has worked together for them did not come without its risks. 

Esther and her cousin, Mordecai, were called upon to step out in courage and stand firm in 

their conviction.  
 

The core teaching of Esther can be found in this quoted section of Esther 4:13-14, “Then 

Mordecai told them to reply to Esther, ‘Do not think to yourself that in the king's palace you will 

escape any more than all the other Jews. For if you keep silent at this time, relief and 

deliverance will rise for the Jews from another place, but you and your father's house will 

perish. And who knows whether you have not come to the kingdom for such a time as this?’” 

While our situation may be drastically different than Esther’s and may be played out on a 

much smaller stage, it doesn’t mean that God isn’t just as much at work in our current situation. 

Nor does it mean that it does not require us to answer God’s calling with just as much trust, 

courage, and even risk. 
 

We live in a world that is moving so fast that it seems to leave us with our head spinning. “But 

who knows whether [we] have not come to the kingdom for such a time as this?” God 

certainly has plans for us. While we might rightly wonder if we are up for the challenge, he 

assures us that He will go with us all the way.  
 

The problem is that if we want to make a difference in the world, then God must first make a 

difference in us. But it is in the ongoing transformation of God’s people them that leads to 

growth, that leads to renewal, that leads to new opportunities as the Spirit is at work among. 
 

Jesus is calling to us in his Word. He is inviting us to follow. We may not know where the path 

may lead. We may not know where and when the valleys or mountain tops will come. We may 

not know what will be asked of us. And yet, we know who it is that is leading us—the one who 

has gone before us, died for us, and rose for us. We know the Lord who gave his life for us, so 

that we ourselves may be transformed. So, are we up for an adventure? Are we up for the 

amazing things that he can do, when God’s people unite together around His mission? After 

all, “who knows whether you have not come to the kingdom for such a time as this?” (Esther 

4:14). 

God’s Peace, Pastor Kurt Ebert  
 

We should not ask, "What is wrong with the world?" for that diagnosis has already been given.  

Rather, we should ask, "What has happened to the salt and light?" ~ John Stott 

 

Either a church is missional or it is not the church. Mission is the nature and the purpose of the 

church, not some list of qualifiers. Because God has a mission, a church arises. Apart from 

mission, the church is meaningless. ~ Peter Steinke 
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Staff Spotlight / Volunteer Focus  

Stacey Faubion 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What is your role at Calvary?   

Middle School Science Teacher 

What is your favorite thing about serving at  

Calvary? 

Being a part of such a supportive staff & sharing my 

faith with students. I also love that each year is   

different and brings new adventures to my life. 

Who has been the biggest influence on your faith? 

Why?   

My mom. When I was little, she used to make sure I 

was in church and baptized. Now that I’m much 

older, we enjoy Bible studies together, praying for 

each other, and talking through our questions. 

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible?  

I love the Patriarchs. My favorite verse is Romans 

8:28. “We know that in all things God works for the 

good of those who love Him, who have been 

called according to his purpose.” 

Favorite Dessert?   

Peanut butter ice cream 

What is one thing that the people of Calvary can keep 

in their prayers for your area of ministry? 

Pray for the kids of Calvary. They fight so many  

battles with which we are unaware. 

Kyle Allen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

What is your role at Calvary?   

Assistant Executive Director, also part of the  

mission team to El Salvador 

What motivates you to give of your time and  

talent in this way? 

I enjoy sharing my time and talents in  

administration—I was blessed with many years 

of experience as a health care leader and I am 

glad to continue to serve in my retirement. I  

especially enjoy strategy and budgeting  

challenges. 

What is your favorite thing about serving at Calvary? 

Working with the pastors, staff and other  

volunteers on common goals. In El Salvador, 

seeing patients and working as a pharmacist 

with our mission team. 

Favorite Book/Verse of the Bible? 

Philippians 4:13—”I can do all things through Him 

who strengthens me.” I have to remember this 

frequently when I get overheated in El Salvador. 

Favorite Dessert?  

Sugar cream pie 

What is one thing that the people of Calvary can 

keep in their prayers for your area of ministry? 

That the leadership understands and supports 

where the congregation wants and needs to go 

with our ministry to this community. 
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General News 

Annual “State of the Church” Meeting (Jun 4 & 5) 

Join us after worship services Sat., Jun 4 at 7:30 p.m. or Sun., Jun 5 at 11:45 a.m. for 

our annual congregational meeting. We will share updates and accomplishments 

from the past year and set directions for our church in the year ahead. We will  

approve the 2022-23 budget, elect ministry leaders, and carry out other  

congregational business.   

The nominations slate, proposed budget summary, and other materials are available 

at each welcome center near the TVs or online at clcs.org/voters. 

“Paving the Way” Special Appeal   

Calvary’s leadership has set a goal to raise $60,000 by Jun 5 to support several  

improvement projects, as we seek to provide an inviting space to our community. 

Funds will be used to resurface the south parking lot, replace the dishwasher in the 

cafeteria, and prepare for upcoming projects in the sanctuary and narthex.  

Donations can be made through your weekly envelopes, online contributions, or 

other financial gifts (e.g., stock gifts, IRA distributions, etc.) through our financial  

office.  

Clearly mark your donation with “Paving the Way.”  

The nominations slate, proposed budget summary, and other materials are available 

at each welcome center near the TVs or online at clcs.org/voters.  

 May Memorials 
 

 

 

In Memory of Tim Radcliffe:  

David Hall 
 

 

Calvary Jun 4 Yard Sale—Donations & Volunteers  

In addition to pre-priced, gently used household items (no clothing or shoes), your 

time is needed as well. Please visit clcs.org/yardsalevolunteer to sign up. Proceeds 

from the yard sale will be used to assist Lutheran World Relief: Ukraine Crisis.  

 

Questions? Contact Paula Fisk or Candy O'Bryan.  

 

Donations may be dropped off at the gym during the following dates and times.   

Tues, 5/31: 9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m. 

Wed, 6/1: 1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

Thurs: 6/2: 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

Fri: 6/3: 3:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

 

Yard sale hours—8:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m. Anyone who volunteers will get a pass to shop 

the yard sale one hour early, at 7:00 a.m. 

https://www.clcs.org/voters/
https://www.clcs.org/voters/
clcs.org/yardsalevolunteer
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Child’s name: ________________________  Child’s gender: ________________  

Date of birth: ________  Child’s age: ____  Last school grade completed: _____ 

Name of parent(s): ___________________________________________________ 

Street address: _______________________________________________________  

City: _________________________________  State: _________  ZIP: __________  

Telephone: (____) ____________  E-mail address: _________________________ 

Parent/caregiver’s cell phone: (_____) _________________ 

Home church? _________________________________________________________  

Special Requests for Crew Assignments (e.g., siblings, cousins, neighbors):  

_____________________________________________________________________  
Note: We will try but we cannot guarantee every request as many factors go into constructing the best crew  
assignments possible. For instance, while we utilize mix-aged crews, we also seek to keep many of our younger  
children (3–, 4-, 5-year-olds) together in crews of their own, so that station leaders can tailor the VBS experience to 
their unique developmental needs. 

Allergies or other medical conditions: ____________________________________ 

In case of emergency, contact: __________________________________________ 

Phone: _________________________________  

Relationship to child: _________________________________  

***************************************************************************************************************  
Return forms to the church or school office. You may also register online at clcs.org/vbs2022.  

  Please register by June 3rd.  
Note: If space allows we do except late registration, but we need to know  
as soon as possible for ordering supplies and recruiting volunteers. 

 

 

* Parents of 3-year-olds - If your child is still in the process of potty training, a parent is 
asked to accompany or remain accessible onsite during VBS and will need a background 
check filled out with the church prior. 

Vacation Bible 
School 

Registration Form 
June 13-17, 2022 
9:00 – 11:30 a.m. 

Age 3* through entering  
5th Grade 

(One Form Per Child) 

 
6111 S. Shelby Street 
Indianapolis, IN 46227 

https://calvarylcms.sharepoint.com/sites/GrpData_C/Shared%20Documents/CHURCH/Vacation%20Bible%20School/Registration%20(Kids%20and%20Vols)/Registration%20Form%20VBS%202022.docx
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Stewardship Update  By Jake Allen,  Stewardship Ministry Team Director 
 

Lakeview Ministries  

Since the 1960s Lakeview Ministries (Camp Lakeview) has 

provided an important resource for the Lutheran  

community.  Many Calvary families have fond memories of 

taking advantage of the various family programs and of 

course the summer youth camp programs.  The ministry  

remains very robust coming out of the pandemic with  

record registrants of over 1,900 for this summer season.    

 

As part of our Stewardship budget that supports local  

ministries, this year Calvary provided support in the amount of $6,000 towards the “A 

Place For You” capital campaign that Lakeview Ministries began about 3 years ago.  

To date, the “A Place For You” campaign has raised approximately $1,250,000 and 

this initiative continues to be an active fundraiser as Lakeview seeks funds needed 

to enhance and enlarge the camp facilities.  
 

Continued Support of the Lutheran High School of Indianapolis  

Calvary continues to provide generous support for the Lutheran High School of  

Indianapolis.  As part of our Stewardship budget, Calvary is providing nearly $60,000 

per year to the operation of the school.  In addition, with a portion of the  

extraordinary revenue funds made available to the Stewardship Ministry Team this 

year, the team decided to allocate an additional $14,950 to LHSI. 

 

The Calvary family also provided significant support to the very successful 2022 

LuFest event.  Net proceeds for the 2022 LuFest event was a near record $129,000. 

Finally, please watch out for information on a capital campaign that will soon 

launch to support LHSI.  The campaign entitled “Together” will focus on advancing 

this important ministry by providing additional scholarship opportunities and funding 

for facilities improvements.  

 
Thrivent Action Grants 

Please remember that All Thrivent members are  

eligible to receive up to two Thrivent Action Grants a 

year.  Action grants in an amount of up to $250 each 

are available for many projects at Calvary.  Recent 

projects that have been partially funded with Thrivent 

Action Grants include the Mother’s Day Flower Sale 

and the Easter Egg Hunt.  Have questions about  

connecting your Thrivent membership to a project? 

Contact Stewardship. 

Stewardship Emphasis 
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NEWS FROM LUTHERAN HIGH SCHOOL OF INDIANAPOLIS 

Congratulations, LHS Science Team – State Champions 

Lutheran High School’s Academic Super Bowl team sent 

four teams to the state final competition at Purdue  

University on May 7, 2022. The Math, English, Science, and 

Social Studies teams all competed. And each of them 

medaled! 

The English and Social Studies teams earned 3rd place 

trophies; the Math team came in with a second place; 

and the Science team won the State Championship for 

Class 4, with 23 of 25 questions answered correctly.  

Congratulations! 

The Math and Science teams are shown in the picture: Steve Lewer (math coach), Alden 

Asher (science team captain), Noah Gurganious, Clayton Hughes, Cree Atkins, Jake Akins, 

and Jeff Steinbronn (science and head ASB coach). Science team member Ella Wiegand 

is not pictured. 

 
Summer Sports Camps – June 2022 

LHS will offer summer sports camps during June for boys and girls who are in or have just 

completed grade school. Camps will be held for Boys and Girls Basketball, Co-Ed Wrestling, 

Co-Ed Tennis, Co-Ed Cross Country, Co-Ed Volleyball, and Co-Ed Soccer. For information 

and to register, visit LHSI.org or call 317-787-5474. 

 
Performing Arts Camp, June 27 – July 1 

Lutheran High School is offering a summer camp for choir and for band the week of June 

27 – July 1 for students who have completed grade 5, 6, 7, or 8. Visit LHSI.org or call  

317-787-5474 for more information and to register. 

 
Congratulations to Lutheran High School Alumni! 

·     Katie Beverley (LHS 2012) recently earned her PhD from the University of Wisconsin-

Madison. Her thesis was “A Disease Mutation Perturbs Channel Function Due to  

Structural Changes.” She is also a multi award winner throughout her studies. 

·     Austin Hall (LHS 2008) was one of two nominees in the state (IN) to receive the  

National History Day Teacher of the Year nomination. Austin teaches at Triton  

Central. 

·     Adrienne Schoch Haynes (LHS 2003) is Teacher of the Year for Adams Elementary. 

Adrienne teaches special education. 

·     Sean Murphy (LHS 2011) is a multiple grant and award winner from the American  

Institute for Cancer Research, Exceptional Trainee Award, Presenter at Notre Dame’s 

Cancer Research Day, Presenter at Vanderbilt University, and Nominee for National 

Cancer Institute Fellowship. 

·     Katie Fix Urcuioli (LHS 2006) is State Championship Coach for the Academic Super 

Bowl science team at William Henry Harrison High School. 

·     Erin Pasch (LHS 2018) is seven-time NCAC Athlete of the Week. Erin is a heptathlon 

athlete at DePauw University. 

·     Kaylee Gregory (LHS 2020) was recently Pitcher of the Week, Player of the Week, and 

All SAA Second Team for softball at Centre College. 

https://www.lhsi.org/athletics/summer-sports-camps.cfm
https://www.lhsi.org/student-life/arts-camp.cfm
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Exciting Plans Await You 

Summer months are full of exciting adventures to faraway places. Families take vacation time to visit 

relatives, see fantastic sights, and journey to wondrous places. I vividly remember our summer  

vacation trips as a child.    

Learning was often the desired outcome. Trips to Washington, D.C., Mount Rushmore, and  

Mammoth Cave are a few of such trips. We learned that even though school may not be in session, 

learning would still be realized. Experiencing new sights and adventures are all part of learning. God 

provides time for such learning to occur. God is indeed with us no matter where our travels lead. No 

matter where your exciting plans take you this summer, remember that God is already awaiting your 

arrival. God never goes on vacation.  We are to seek Him first in the summer, fall,  winter, and spring.  

Blessings to you as you walk with the Lord over the summer months. And exciting plans await you in 

August as we open the doors to the 73rd school year at Calvary Lutheran as well!      
 

Thank you TEACHERS 

We are indeed blessed to have the dedicated, selfless, and caring faculty and staff of Calvary  

Lutheran Church and School. Thank you for the hours of preparation, the presentation of lessons, 

and the activities generated to help all stay connected as the curriculum was advanced. Thank you 

for sharing God’s love and for being available to assist the needs of others throughout this school 

year.   
 

Thank you PARENTS 

Thank you for your support, care, and service as together our combined efforts reach and teach the 

students. Your partnership is a true blessing each day as the school doors are opened.    
 

Thank you STUDENTS         

Thank you to each of our students for continuing to work through the lessons and assignments that 

were taught completing the responsibilities set before you. Thank you for your excitement to see 

your teachers and classmates renewing those friendships. Much has been invested for your Christian 

education. May you find God’s peace in your work and learning.   
 

Farewell, Mrs. Bell 

We bid a sad farewell to Mrs. Christa Bell. Mrs. Bell has served as our Spanish Teacher for the past 10 

years. She has worked diligently to enhance and broaden our 1st -8th grade Spanish curriculum. We 

have been blessed through her daily witness of God’s love and grace. We ask the Lord to continue 

to bless Mrs. Bell and her family as the Lord leads and directs them.    
 

Summer Tutoring and Activity Plans 

Summer tutoring and Adventure Days are planned from June 6-July 1. Current students of Calvary in 

Kindergarten through 8th grade are invited to participate. Specific plans and schedules are  

available in the school office. Most fees are covered through Title I funding.   

Please note: Tutoring will only be offered in the afternoon of VBS Week - June 13-17. 
 

Year in Review 

As another year is completed, a review of programs and activities is always part of the process. 

Each season of the school year has its own unique activities and challenges. This cycle is  

experienced year after year. Only one item is present throughout all seasons, months, weeks, and 

days of the school year. This common thread is the teaching and instruction of God’s Word. This  

remains constant as the students enter the next grade level. It is present in every classroom as every 

subject is taught. The witness of faith shared by members of our Calvary Community this year is  

indeed a blessing.  God has and continues to bless us with a tremendous faculty and staff. He has 

given us facilities to meet and exceed our needs for programs and services. God has blessed us with 

a group of students eager to learn and to use the gifts of God to their fullest. We are blessed by  

supportive parents. Yet above all these blessings is the gift of faith. We celebrate the joy that is ours 

as we proclaim and share the Word of the Lord to one another.     

Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 
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School Registration 2022-2023 

Registrations for the upcoming school term are still being accepted. Many classes are reaching  

capacity.  Please stop by the school office for more information. We ask the Lord to send His  

children to our open doors so that they might hear His Word each day. Please share this information 

with your friends, neighbors, co-workers, and other family members. 
 

Report Card Distribution and School Office Hours 

Kindergarten-8th grade report cards may be pick-up from the school office beginning on Friday, 

June 3. This pick-up procedure will continue through Friday, June 10. The school office will be 

opened from 8:00AM-4:00PM during these weeks.   

Summer office hours will begin on Monday, June 13. The school office will be opened each day 

from 8:00AM-1:00PM and by appointment. Report cards may be picked up throughout the summer.   
 

Final Account Statements 

All family school accounts must be addressed with payment plans established through our Calvary 

Bookkeeper, Mrs. Camin prior to release of school records. Please contact Mrs. Camin with questions 

regarding current statement balances. Thank you for your expedience in this matter. 
 

School Office Summer Hours 

Summer hours will begin the week of June 13 and continue through July 22. The school office will be 

open from 8:00AM-1:00PM Monday – Friday and by appointment. Please call prior to stopping by 

the office. Attending professional growth workshops, errands, and supply trips are also part of the 

summer preparation. Much business continues throughout the summer months as we review our  

current year and plan and prepare for next year. Thank you! 
 

Are You Ready - July 1? 

The Indiana State fiscal year begins on July 1. Scholarship grants will be accepting donations. Be 

sure to contribute early ensuring your tax credit. A gift to the Lutheran SGO of Indiana will provide 

the donor a 50% tax credit. Donate $1000.00 and receive a $500.00 tax credit off of your 2022 tax 

liability. Donations must be received by December 31. Our anticipated need for the 2022-23 school 

year is $45,000 in scholarship grants.   
 

Positions Available for the 2022-2023 School Year 

• Curriculum Coach- Calvary is taking applications for a Curriculum Instructional Coach. This  

position involves partnering directly with our faculty as curriculum is taught. This position will  

involve two days each week. Applicants would need to have experience with classroom  

instruction and the curriculum. Please contact the school office if interested or for additional  

information. 
 

• STEM Instructor- Calvary is excited to announce that a part-time STEM Instructor position is being 

posted to begin for the 2022-23 school year. The emphasis will be instructing Kindergarten-5th 

grader student in STEM topics. Please contact the school office to apply.   
 

• Part-time and Full-time Classroom Teacher Aide positions will be needed. Please contact the 

school office to apply for these various positions. 
 

THANK YOU 

We thank God for the commitment and dedication of this congregation for 72 years as we are  

afforded the opportunity each day to share the Gospel message with His children through the  

Christian Day School. It is indeed a thankful time as we are urgent about the Lord’s business in this 

place. We ask God to continue to bless this ministry with His grace and love. Thank you again for the 

privilege to serve as partners in this ministry and mission. We commend all who teach and all who 

learn into the Lord’s hands.  

Calvary Lutheran School News from Principal Rensner 
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Adult Ministry 

LUNCH OUT!   WEDNESDAY, June 1, 11:00 am. City Barbeque   

7863 S U.S Hwy 31, Indianapolis, 46227 

 
Our 1st Wednesday outing this month also benefits our teenagers who will be attending the 

National Youth Gathering in Houston. City Barbeque will donate 20% of your receipt back 

to Calvary when you use the coupon flyer or code when you order. Just be sure to mention 

FUND A.   
 

Come join us for good food and Christian fellowship. City BBQ’s party 

room will be saved for Calvary Lutheran.  If you can’t come for lunch, 

please consider supporting the fundraiser – coupon/code FUND A is 

good for the entire day! 
 

See flyer on opposite page. 

LUNCH & LEARN    WEDNESDAY,  JUNE 15,  11:00 am 
Program: The History of the Civilian Conservation Corps and Indiana State Parks 

Guest Speaker: Benjamin Clark, Chief of Indiana DNR’s Cultural  

Resources Division  

Lunch: Choice of hamburger or hot dog, baked beans,  

veggie sticks and a brownie.  

Time: Program begins 11:00am. Lunch afterward (optional) 

Suggested lunch donation:  $5   

Every 3rd Wednesday Calvary hosts Lunch & Learn: 

Interesting and inspirational programs on a variety of topics 

and a delicious lunch served by dedicated volunteers. 

Adults of all ages are welcome!  

To read about recent past Lunch & Learn programs see clcs.org/news  

Collecting for St. Thomas Clinic—Meds and Medical Supplies 

During June Calvary will be collecting meds and medical supplies for Franklin’s St. Thomas 

Free Clinic.  If you have changed prescriptions and still own medications you can no longer 

use, St. Thomas clinic will distribute them to needy individuals. Please note: 

1. Prescription medications need to be less than 1 year old              

2. Please leave medication name and “use by” date on containers  

3. Narcotic painkillers cannot be accepted 

4. Over-the-counter unopened, valid date items are accepted:  

antacids, ointments, vitamins, nutritional supplements,  

incontinence supplies 

5. Used orthopedic braces and splints are also accepted. 

 

For safety reasons, please drop these items off at Calvary's church  

office, not the donation bins. Thank you for helping others to be healthy.   

 

Questions? Contact Nancy Brandt, for more info.  
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 Eat barbeque and support Calvary Lutheran 
Church 

                                 Youth Ministry 

            Giving back never tasted so good! 
  

FUNDRAISER DATE:        WEDNESDAY  JUNE 1, 2022   All Day   

     11:00am — 9:00pm 

 LOCATION:                    City Barbeque 7863 US 31 South, Indpls., IN 46227 
 

On 6/1/2022 at “City Barbeque Greenwood”, we’ll get 20% of the proceeds from every  

order we bring in!  

  

Ordering in person? Show this coupon or message to the cashier at checkout   

     (either a printout or just on your phone).  

 

  

  

 

 
 

                                                                      

      

                    

              

                       Just remember to use code FundA at checkout!  

  

             Remember: all orders have to be picked up or delivered on 6/1/2022 from  

 City Barbeque Greenwood for it to count toward our fundraiser. 

 Thanks for your support!  
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Youth Ministry 

FLIGHT—High School Youth Group 

The high school youth group meets weekly on Sunday nights from  

5:30-7:00 p.m. Check the church bulletin for weekly updates  

regarding specific weekly events.  
 

LAUNCH (5th-6th grades) 

LAUNCH will plan to meet this summer on June 8th and July 27th.  
 

SAIL (7th & 8th grades) 

SAIL will plan to meet this summer on June 15th and July 27th.  
 

 

Parish Education 

"What is a Lutheran?" (Sundays June 5-26 9:25-10:25 a.m.) 

In a world with so many denominations and churches, what is unique about the  

Lutheran confession of faith? Join us as we discuss the differences and connections 

among various Christian traditions, as we consider what does it mean to be 

‘Lutheran’ today.  (Rm 125 - Bill Laut) 

Fellowship Ministry 

Treat & Greet - Saturday & Sunday right after worship in June & July! 

June 11 & 12 - July 9 &10  

After worshiping our amazing God on June 11 & 12 and July 9 & 10, 

come stop by the tables in the lobby for a delicious treat or fresh 

fruit. Visiting is GOOD & HEALTHY for you!! Looking forward to serving 

you  - Your Fellowship Ministry Team  

15 He is the image of the invisible God, the firstborn of all creation. 16 For by him all things 

were created, in heaven and on earth, visible and invisible, whether thrones or dominions 

or rulers or authorities—all things were created through him and for him. 17 And he is  

before all things, and in him all things hold together. 18 And 

he is the head of the body, the church. He is the beginning, 

the firstborn from the dead, that in everything he might be 

preeminent. 19 For in him all the fullness of God was pleased 

to dwell, 20 and through him to reconcile to himself all things, 

whether on earth or in heaven, making peace by the blood 

of his cross. 
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Ladies’ Bible Study, Saturday, June 4th 8:30 a.m. 

This month’s study will be from the Lutheran Women’s Spring 

2022 Quarterly and shared by everyone. Join us in the  

Church Library on Saturday, June 4th at 8:30 a.m. 

Extravagant Sharing 

Many people who visit the Lutheran Child and Family Services SHARING PLACE are 

enjoying a PBJ sandwich because so many of you brought peanut butter and jelly to 

Calvary’s Extravagant  Sharing  shelves in the month of May. Thank you for sharing in 

a very meaningful way. In the month of June please bring PANCAKE MIX AND SYRUP 

to the shelves to provide a good meal for many. In July let’s fill the shelves with 

CANNED VEGETABLES AND CANNED FRUITS to meet the needs of those coming to 

The Sharing Place. Sharing in this way supports the physical  needs of many, and you 

have the opportunity to reach out with the love of Jesus to many you don’t know. 

Women in Mission 

Ladies’ Pinochle Club 

Whether it’s your first time or you’re an old pro, join us for  

Pinochle! We meet the 2nd Monday of each month at  

5:30 p.m. in the Conference Room. Our June date will be 

Monday, June 13th and our July date will be Monday,  

July 11th. We hope to see you there! 

 

Questions? Contact Sandra Wilson. 

Blankets for Babies 

Blankets for Babies is meeting again!! Our next meeting is  

Thursday, June 2nd. We will meet from 6:00—7:30 p.m. in the 

North Narthex (mailbox area).  

 

Questions?  Call Susan Daniels. 
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Financial Page 
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Worship Anew 

Lutheran Ministries Media, Inc. 

Toll-Free: (888) 286-8002  www.worshipanew.org  
Sunday 10:00 AM - WHMB-TV 40   Sunday 11:30 a.m. - Direct TV Channel 377 

  

    June 2022 

 

June 5, 2022 – The Day of Pentecost 

Psalm 143:1-10; Genesis 11:1-9 and Acts 2:1-11; John 14:25-26 

“To Us, Through Us” - Sermon Text: Psalm 30 - Rev. Dr. Thomas Ahlersmeyer 

Pentecost commemorates and celebrates our Father God bringing Jesus Christ to 

us and through us, into the lives of others through the gift of the Holy Spirit. What a 

grace-filled privilege to receive and give the life-giving precious Gospel. 

  
June 12, 2022 – Holy Trinity  

Psalm 8; Acts 2:14a, 22-36; John 8:48-59  

“The Triune God Loves You” - Sermon Text: Acts 2:33 - Rev. Dr. Walter Maier III 

God is triune – three Persons, yet one God, as revealed in Scripture. We cannot fully 

comprehend this. But another truth from Scripture we do fully understand – the Triune 

God loves each one of us with a tremendous love. 

  
June 19, 2022 – Second Sunday after Pentecost 

Psalm 3; Isaiah 65:1-9; Luke 8:26-39 

“How Much God Has Done” - Sermon Text: Luke 8:38-39 - Rev. Thomas Eggold 

In today’s reading, after Jesus drove demons out of a man, He told him, “Return 

home and tell how much God has done for you.” Christ crossed the lake to restore 

this man, not only so that the man would be “dressed and in his right mind,” but so 

that this once ostracized and isolated outcast could go home, could be reunited 

with his family, could rejoin his community, and could carry with him a message of 

“how much God has done” for him. This is what Christ has done for us as well. 

  
June 26, 2022 – Third Sunday after Pentecost 

Psalm 16; 1 Kings 19:9b-21; Luke 9:51-62  

“To Jerusalem!” - Sermon Text: Luke 9:51 - Rev. Shayne Jonker  

“When the days drew near for Jesus to be taken up, He set His face to go to 

Jerusalem.” Jesus’ purpose, His mission, was to go to Jerusalem 

and be crucified for the world’s sin, rise from the dead, and 

ascend into heaven. He came to be taken up, and to take us 

up together with Him. 
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Return Service Requested 

CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH & SCHOOL 
    Worship:  Saturdays  6:30 PM                       Sundays    8:00 & 10:45 AM 

   Family Education Hour (Bible Study & Sunday School)  9:25 AM 
  

Senior Pastor: Kurt Ebert     kebert@clcs.org 

Associate Pastor: Joshua Reifsteck    jreifsteck@clcs.org 

Deaconess:  Emily Spelde      espelde@clcs.org 

Youth & Family Pastor:  Sam Troemel    stroemel@clcs.org       

Tamil Indian Ministry:  Pastor Udhay Raji   revudhay@hotmail.com 

Dir. Of Children’s Ministry:       childrensministry@clcs.org 

Principal:  Stephen Rensner     rensner@thecalvaryschool.org 

Dir. Of Connection & Engagement:  Kara Hiatt   connections@clcs.org 

Admissions Counselor:   Jennifer Skojac    admissions@thecalvaryschool.org  

Church Secretary:   Shari Lipps     churchsecretary@clcs.org 

Church Receptionist:   Shari Shaker    churchreceptionist@clcs.org 

School Secretary:   Amy Andre     schoolsecretary@thecalvaryschool.org 

Bookkeeper:    Tereasa Camin     calvarybookkeeper@clcs.org 

Business Manager:  Gary Bugher    businessmanager@clcs.org    

Church Office & Website: (317) 783-2000   www.clcs.org     

School Office & Website:  (317) 783-2305   www.choosecalvary.com 


